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ACTION ITEM E
May 6, 2024
OLDHAM COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
CONCERN
Continuing to find ways to communicate how and when job descriptions and salaries will be reviewed and evaluated.
DISCUSSION
Currently we have a practice within the personnel office where we review a portion of all job descriptions every five (5) years. Meaning that the director of personnel selects 20% of all job descriptions for review, then sends that 20% to the correct supervisor for review and updates concerning: qualifications for employment, job responsibilities, and number of days needed to complete tasks.
We are proposing to add in a salary review process to coincide with the job description review. Meaning that every five years each position within the district will now receive a personnel review and a salary review. This is not intended to replace any yearly raise provided to all employees. It is intended to ensure that wage and salary placement on a board approved salary schedule is appropriate for our district compared to the market standards at the time of review. We will evaluate salaries based on data collected and input from the multiple stakeholders and if change is warranted it will come to the board with a recommendation from the budget committee.
RECOMMENDATION
Approve the proposed salary review as presented.



On motion by _______________, seconded by _______________, the Board approved the recommendation for salary review process as presented. ( - ) 
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Suzanne Hundley, Board Chair					Jason Radford, Ed.D, Superintendent 
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